

Department of Energy Washington, DC 20585

May 20, 2015

MEMORANDUM FOR DISTRIBUTION

FROM:

MATTHEW B. MOURY MR

ASSOCIATE UNDER SECRETARY FOR

ENVIRONMENT, HEALTH, SAFETY AND SECURITY

SUBJECT:

Clarification on the Drug Testing Custody and Control Form

for Department of Energy Contractors

Title 10, Code of Federal Regulations, part 707 (10 C.F.R. 707 or the rule), *Workplace Substance Abuse Programs at DOE Sites*, applies to Department of Energy (DOE) contractors. The 10 C.F.R. 707, section 7, requires DOE contractors to develop a written drug testing program that is consistent with the requirements of the rule and the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services' (HHS) *Mandatory Guideline for Federal Workplace Drug Testing Programs* (the Mandatory Guidelines). Both the Mandatory Guidelines and 10 C.F.R. 707 require the use of a custody and control form to document the security of the specimen from time of collection until receipt by the laboratory.

We learned from HHS that, in most cases, DOE contractors are using the *Federal Drug Testing Custody and Control Form* (Federal CCF), which offsets the results of the DOE Federal drug testing program for its Federal employees. This form is for use only when testing Federal employees and is not to be used when testing contractor employees. HHS and a representative from an HHS-certified laboratory stated that a form for non-Federal drug testing programs does exist. This form is called the *Forensic Drug Testing Custody and Control Form*, commonly known as the "look-a-like" form.

Effective immediately, please ensure that all DOE contractors use the *Forensic Drug Testing Custody and Control Form* (the look-a-like form) for their drug testing programs to comply with the requirements in 10 C.F.R. 707. This form is currently available at HHS-certified laboratories. A list of HHS-certified laboratories can be found at: http://www.samhsa.gov/workplace/lab-list. A copy of the form is attached for your information. To ensure that DOE contractors use the correct form, please distribute to your contractors a copy of this memorandum and the attachment.

Additional information regarding DOE contractor's workplace substance abuse programs can be found on the 10 C.F.R. 707 Web site, located at: http://www.energy.gov/ehss/contractor-workplace-substance-abuse-program-doe-sites-10-C.F.R.-707.



If you have any questions or need further information regarding the use of the form, please contact Dr. Patricia R. Worthington, Director, Office of Health and Safety, within the Office of Environment, Health, Safety and Security, at (301) 903-5926; or you may contact Dr. Bill McArthur, Director, Office of Worker Safety and Health Policy, at (301) 903-9674.

Attachment

<u>Distribution List for Clarification on the Drug Testing Custody and Control Form for Department of Energy Contractors</u>

Program Secretarial Officers

Joseph Hezir, CF-1

Bradley R. Crowell, CI-1

Glenn S. Podonsky, EA-1

Ladoris G. Harris, ED-1

David T. Danielson, EE-1

Adam E. Sieminski, EI-1

James M. Whitney, EM-1

Christopher A. Smith, FE-1

Steven P. Croley, GC-1

Robert C. Gibbs, HC-1

Poli A. Marmolejos, HG-1

Jonathan H. Elkind, IA-1

Gregory H. Friedman, IG-1

Michael M. Johnson, IM-1

Steven K. Black, IN-1

David W. Geiser, LM-1

Ingrid A. C. Kolb, MA-1

Frank G. Klotz, NA-1

Peter B. Lyons, NE-1

Patricia A. Hoffman, OE-1

Aoife McCarthy, PA-1

Patricia M. Dehmer, SC-1

Field Office Managers

Cynthia K. Baebler, Ames Site Office

Joanna M. Livengood, Argonne Site Office

Paul M. Golan, Berkeley Site Office

Elliot Mainzer, Bonneville Power Administration

Frank Crescenzo, Brookhaven Site Office

Jose R. Franco, Carlsbad Field Office

Roxanne E. Purucker, Chicago Office

Michael J. Weis, Fermi Site Office

Timothy Meeks, Golden Field Office

Richard B. Provencher, Idaho Operations Office

Mark L. Holecek, Kansas City Field Office

Nicole Nelson-Jean, Livermore Field Office

Kimberly Davis Lebak, Los Alamos Field Office

Christine Gelles, EM Los Alamos Field Office

Geoffrey L. Beausoleil, NNSA Production Office

Steven J. Lawrence, Nevada Field Office

Kevin Hall, Oak Ridge Office

Johnny O. Moore, ORNL Site Office

Susan Cange, Oak Ridge Office of Environmental Management Kevin W. Smith, Office of River Protection
Roger E. Snyder, Pacific Northwest Site Office
Frank Crescenzo, Princeton Site Office
Stacy L. Charboneau, Richland Operations Office
Jeffrey P. Harrell, Sandia Field Office
David C. Moody III, Savannah River Operations Office
Douglas J. Dearolph, Savannah River Field Office
Paul M. Golan, SLAC Site Office
Joseph Arango III, Thomas Jefferson Site Office